Minutes 

Academic Assessment Committee

April 21, 2006
12:30 p.m. in Room I-117

Attending: Don Ransford (Chair), Noreen Thomas, Henry Linck, Ron Smith, Kathy Clark, Marty Ambrose, Joan Van Glabek, George Manacheril, Wendy Thompson-Chase, Sabine Eggleston, Mary Conwell, Bobbie Buczyna, Pat Gordin.
1. General Education

· While Ron Smith had agreed to chair the General Education Committee, he will be leaving the AAC in order to develop the application for baccalaureate in secondary education. Joan Van Glabek is considering a possible role in this committee. 

· Don will write a memo to Dr. Thomas, asking her to officially authorize a General Education Committee (with a separate charter from AAC). Tasks of the committee will include identifying sub-categories of the six general education outcomes and refining the current philosophy of general education.
· The Committee agreed that the General Education Philosophy and Outcomes approved by the Curriculum Committee last year should be published in the online Edison College Catalog, prefacing the General Education description section. The Student Services staff member responsible for updating this information will be asked to so.
2. eLearning.
· There is currently a feeling that top-down governance is causing friction between eLearning and faculty members. Lori Bronder has been forming a committee that is not yet official to oversee eLearning issues. Don will write a memo on behalf of AAC to Dr. Thomas recommending the formation of an e-learning committee with a faculty chair to allow faculty governance of eLearning policies. In order to resolve these issues in the most effective way, Dr. Thomas would prefer, before organizing the new committee, to lay the organizational foundation for tackling pedagogical issues with regard to eLearning. 
3. Calendar of Events leading up to February 2007. All committee members should watch their email and visit the portal group on a regular basis.

Summer 2006
· Pilot Study Assessments. Scorers will meet on Friday, May 19th at 11:00 a.m. to plan process. Assessment schedule is TBA, probably May 22 – 26. Essays should be scored by at least two individuals. The 4-point scoring rubric handed out to students will be used to score the essays. The Committee wishes to have Pat calculate the reliability of each scorer. In order to do this, each scorer must record his/her score associated with a particular student artifact. The advantage of this extra paperwork is an analysis (called “inter-rater reliability”) that will lend additional credibility to the outcomes assessment study we are undertaking. The reliability score measures both the quality of the rubric and the consistency with which it is applied to the student work.
Dr. Thomas asked the Committee to think about the role of the faculty in teaching and assessing a particular outcome so that it does not negatively impact the faculty perception of academic freedom. While the ideal situation is for departments to come to a consensus on outcomes and assessments, that may not always be the case.

· Lead Faculty Meetings will continue to meet on the 3rd Friday of each month in May, June, and July.
· General Education Goals and Grid. Bobbie and Pat will review the matrix submitted with the SACS substantive change application in the context of Don’s handout and the Committee’s discussion on how outcomes and assessment types should be documented. They will make a presentation on this issue at the next AAC meeting. Don had suggested a scheme for codifying particular forms of assessment on course outlines or syllabi and to use in constructing a course matrix. Bobbie suggested that outcomes should de identified as to whether they are a primary or secondary outcome in any particular course for SACS. Don suggested that faculty could decide that an outcome was primary if taught as a part of a lesson plan, but secondary if not specifically taught (only assessed).
· General Education Nationally Normed Test. The Academic Assessment Committee has received confirmation from Counseling and Testing that they will be administering the ICT Literacy Test, a nationally administered test of information, computer, technology and critical thinking skills, on April 25, 26 and 27. We are currently working on identifying  100 students (50 with fewer than 15 credit hours and 50 with more than 45 credit hours) to voluntarily take the test. We will offer each student a "flash drive" incentive to encourage participation in the process.
· Fall Program/Course Assessments. The Committee has decided to design an assessment for a pilot assessment of the quantitative reasoning outcome in the Fall. Placing an emphasis upon individual course assessment (rather than gen ed assessment) could yield a tremendous amount of information about student learning. Henry encouraged faculty, when they get back together in August, to discuss approaches they could take to course assessments.
· Data Collection Site. Bobbie and Mary Myers have set up an area on the \\Leenas-1 college server to organize the artifacts and reports needed to support the ongoing outcomes assessment process.
· QEP (Quality Enhancement Plan). This item can be scratched from the AAC agenda. It is not required for the substantive change visit in February.
· Writing Center. Marty reported that $18k has been set aside for the development of a writing center.
· Center for Teaching Excellence. Don will compile a list of books to be ordered for a faculty library. Pat will contribute books and articles collected to date by the Institutional Effectiveness office. Myra Walters is refining a needs assessment instrument to determine what faculty members want from this center.
· Adjunct Inclusion in the Process. Bobbie discussed the method used in the Computer Science discipline to inform adjuncts of departmental expectations.
· Classroom Assessment Techniques (CATs). Faculty should take every opportunity to make other faculty aware of the importance of CATs.
· Dept. Chairs Workshop. The Committee is arranging for an on-site workshop in mid-June for department chairs. A description of the workshop may be found at: http://www.academicleadershiptraining.com/index.htm 
· SACS-COC Summer Institute (July 30 – August 2, 2006), JW Marriott Orlando Grande Lakes, Orlando, FL. Six faculty members are planning to attend. Travel arrangements are being made through Kathy Castagna.
Fall 2006
· Duty Day Workshops (August 17?). Faculty will plan these workshops over the summer.
· Academic Assessment Committee Meetings (3rd Friday? 12:00?)
· Spring Program/Course Assessments
· 2006 Assessment Institute

October 29 – 31, 2006

The Westin Indianapolis

Indianapolis, Indiana

· 2006 SACS-COC Annual Meeting

December 9 – 12, 2006

Gaylord Palms Resort and Convention Center

Orlando, Florida
Spring 2007
· 7th Annual Texas A&M Assessment Conference

February 21 – 25, 2007

The Hilton of College Station

College Station, TX
